
 

Returning to School in September 2021 

Information for Broadoak Academy Families 

 

 

Preparing to Return to School 

Please support your child to return to school successfully by checking they are prepared 

against the following back to school checklist: 

 

✓ School bag 

✓ School Uniform (no facial piercings; no branded clothing; no trainer like school 

shoes) 

✓ Pencil case with pens, pencils, eraser, ruler 

✓ Water bottle (students will not be given cups to refill) 

✓ Warm / waterproof coat 

✓ PE kit (unbranded items in blue / black or Broadoak branded kit) 

 

Students should arrive on site before 8:42am so they can be ready in classrooms to learn 

by 8:45am – any student arriving after this time will be marked late and a text sent home 

to notify you of this. 

 

Lateral Flow Testing 

You will be aware that all students will be tested prior to their return to the Academy in 

September* 

 

The current testing plan is as follows: 

 

Friday 3rd September 

Year 7 and Year 11 testing then return home 

 

Monday 6th September 

Year 8, Year 9 and Year 10 testing then return home 

 

FURTHER DETAILS WILL BE EMAILED OVER THE SUMMER WITH CONSENT 

FORMS, THE TIME OF TEST AND OTHER INFORMATION. 

 

Year 7 and 11 return to school: 

Year 7 and 11 first full day of school, Monday 6th September, arrive from 8:30am. 

Years 8, 9 and 10 first full day of school, Tuesday 7th September, arrive from 8:30am. 

 

On both Monday 6th September and Tuesday 7th September, all students will have two 

lessons with their tutors at the start of the day. New timetables will be given out to students 

at this time. 



 

 

What has changed? 

 

Students can now enter the site through the Uphill Road Gate, Devonshire 

Road gate or the Broadoak Road Gate.  All students in Year 7 -11 should 

enter the building through the Student Entrance (near Dance Studio / PE corridor), 

meaning they will need to walk around the outside of the school building from the gate. 

This is so we can meet and greet all students as they arrive with us in the morning. 

 

Tutor time is now first thing in the morning, so that students can spend time with their 

tutors and get set up for an excellent day of learning.  

 

This means the school day timings are as follows: 

 

8:30-8:42am – Students arrive 

8:45 – 9:05am – Tutor time 

9:05 – 9:55am Period 1 

9:55 – 10:45am Period 2 

Break 

11:02 – 11:05am Line up 

11:05- 11:55am Period 3 

11:55 – 12:45pm Period 4 

Lunch 

13:17 -13:20pm Line up 

13:20 – 14:10pm Period 5 

14:10- 15:00pm Period 6 

15:00-15:50pm Period 7 (for revision, extra study or enrichment)  

 

Welcome to our new Year 7 students! 

Year 7 students will enter the school building through same student entrance as Years 8 

to 11, staff will be on hand to direct students. For the first two weeks, Year 7 students will 

go straight into the sports hall to be greeted by their tutors and Head of Year, Mr Knight, 

before being walked to their tutor rooms for an excellent start to the day with their tutors. 

 

If you have any questions during the summer break please contact us by email to: 

parents@broadoakacademy.clf.uk 

 

For any Safeguarding queries or concerns please email: BAsafeguarding@clf.uk 
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